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RECEIPT OF A "NOTICE OF PROPOSED USE OF STATE LANDS" 
PROVIDED FOR BY THE MEMORANDUM OF UNDERSTANDING 
BETWEEN THE DEPARTMENT OF WATER RESOURCES AND 

THE STATE LANDS COMMISSION 

BACKGROUND 

On April 9, 1979, the staff of the State Lands Commission was 
notified of a proposed project for a power plant and 
transmission line in Fresno County. The project involved 
State-owned lands in the Kings River and within the Central
Valley Water Project area. The State Lands Commission approved 
a permit, PRC 5727.9, to the Kings River Conservation District 
on June 26, 1980 for the Pine Flat Power Plant. The Department 
of Water Resources was notified of the need for a permit fur 
the transmission line. Permitting of the line was held up
because the Department of Water Resources and the State ".aids
Commission staff were in the process of writing a Memorandum of 
Understanding relative to the Central Valley Water Project. 

On September 26, 1979, the State Lands Commission approved a 
Memorandum of Understanding, effective October 19, 1979, 
between the Department of Water Resources and the State Lands
Commission. It provides for use of State lands for either the 
Central Valley Project or the State Water Resources Development 
System. Under the Memorandum of Understanding, the Department:
of Water Resources provides State Lands Commission with a 
"Notice of Proposed Use of State Lands". 

The Department of Water Resources has recently submitted the 
prescribed Notice for the existing transmission line which 
extends from the Pine Flat Power Plant switch ard and 
interconnects with Pacific Gas and Electric Company's 230ku 
transmission line. Staff has reviewed the project plan and 
determined that no restrictions or limitations are needed from 
State Lands Commission. An EIR, which addressed the power 
plant and transmission line, was completed and a Notice of

Determination was filed by Department of Water Resources ori 
March. 27, 1979. The Department of Water Resources received the 
Federal Energy Regulatory Commission approval for the project
on March .24, 1980. 
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CALENDAR ITEM NO. 1 8 (CONT D) . . : 

In accordance with the Memorandum of Understanding, staff will
execute the "Notice of Proposed Use of State Lands". 

EXHIBIT : A. Location Map 
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